In This Issue Webmail users click here

#### Official News

- · Phone Provider Switchover
- · Mail Room Hours Powell Campus Center
- · Reminder 2014 Flexible Spending Account Balances Must Be Spent

#### **General Announcements**

- · Vote Dalton Walsh into the Reese's College All-Star Game!
- DASA Workshop for Certification
- Seder Meal April 3/Make Reservations Now
- · Internal Job Posting Public Safety Officer
- · Green Tips
- · Pete Seeger: The Storm King with Jeff Haynes Spoken Words & Music

# What's Happening?

More Events...

TODAY	TOMORROW	FRIDAY
	7:00 Praise and Worship	

## **Phone Provider Switchover**

On Wednesday, March 11, Alfred University will be switching telecommunications providers. This is an exciting change that will ultimately decrease our overall telecommunications costs and provide better service to our campus.

As we are making the switchover, some users may encounter 2 to 4 minutes of service disruption. If you encounter any disruptions lengthier than just a few minutes, please email the ITS help desk at helpdesk@alfred.edu.

Submitted by: Gary Roberts

back to top Send Email Reminder

## **Mail Room Hours - Powell Campus Center**

The Mail Room in Powell Campus Center will be closed from Noon-1 p.m. from 3/9/15 through 3/13/15.

Submitted by: Cheryl Foster

back to top Send Email Reminder

Reminder - 2014 Flexible Spending Account Balances Must Be Spent

As a reminder, Sunday, March 15, 2015 is the last date that a purchase or service may be considered for reimbursement under your medical or dependent care flexible spending account using 2014 monies.

All requests for reimbursement using 2014 funds must be received by Benefit Resource by Tuesday, March 31, 2015 or the remaining balance will be lost.

Please contact HR if you have questions or need assistance in using any remaining funds from 2015. All prior year requests must be filed in paper or electronic format and cannot be made using the Beneversal Card.

Submitted by: Mark Guinan

back to top Send Email Reminder

## Vote Dalton Walsh into the Reese's College All-Star Game!

Alfred Men's basketball senior Dalton Walsh has been selected to participate in a fan vote to be selected for the Reese's College All-Star Game in Salem, VA.

Fans will have the opportunity to select one student-athlete for each of the two teams in the 2015 Reese's Division III College All-Star Game.

The game will be played on March 21 prior to the NCAA Division III Men's Basketball Championship game at the Salem Civic Center in Salem, VA, beginning at 12:30 p.m. EST. Reese's brand is the official candy partner of the NCAA.

Voting will take place on the front page of D3hoops.com, starting at noon ET on Monday, March 9, and running through noon ET on Wednesday, March 11. Fans will be able to choose from a list with the top senior student-athlete in each of the eight Division III regions whose team is no longer participating in the NCAA Tournament.

The two top vote-getters will join 16 other seniors, two from each region, who were selected by a committee vote, for a total of nine student-athletes per side.

Link: Click here to Vote for Dalton!

Submitted by: Russ Phillips

back to top Send Email Reminder

#### **DASA Workshop for Certification**

The Division of Education is offering a free DASA workshop:Training in Harassment, Bullying, Cyberbullying, and Discrimination in Schools: Prevention and Intervention.

When: Monday, May 4, 2015 in the SPED 456 class

Where: 340 Myers Hall Time: 4:20 - 6:50 p.m.

This workshop has two-parts: class portion and an on-line component. If you plan to attend please e-mail Cathy Allen (allenc@alfred.edu) as we would like to distribute the online portion prior to the class date.

Submitted by: Cathy Allen

back to top Send Email Reminder

## Seder Meal April 3/Make Reservations Now

Hillel at Alfred will host a Passover Seder at 6 p.m., Friday, April 3 in the Knight Club, Powell Campus Center. In order to have an accurate count for food orders, reservations are due by Wednesday, March 25.

Please contact Larry Greil at **fgreil@alfred.edu** or Barbara Greil at **greilbj@alfredstate.edu**. Please let us know if you are a vegetarian or if you have dietary needs.

Cost: members, free; non-members, \$25 adults, \$15 children, children under age 6 free. Checks may be mailed to Larry Greil, Division of Social Sciences, Alfred University, 1 Saxon Drive, Alfred, NY 14802. It is also acceptable to pay at the door. Please make checks payable to "Hillel at Alfred."

For more information, please contact:

Larry Greil (home: 607.587.8694; work: 607.871.2885; email: fgreil@alfred.edu

Barbara Greil (home: 607.587.8694; work: 607.587.4313; email: greilbj@alfredstate.edu

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

## **Internal Job Posting - Public Safety Officer**

Employment Opportunity NYS College of Ceramics Public Safety Officer

Link: Public Safety Officer Posting

Submitted by: Kathy Costello

back to top Send Email Reminder

### **Green Tips**

Choose rechargeable batteries, and then recycle them when they die. This helps reduce the amount of harmful metals entering the environment.

Submitted by: Jordyn Williams

back to top Send Email Reminder

## Pete Seeger: The Storm King with Jeff Haynes Spoken Words & Music

Thursday, March 19 at 7 p.m. Nancy Howe Auditorium David A. Howe Public Library 155 N. Main St., Wellsville 585-593-3410

This multi-media program presents Pete Seeger's spoken words - in his own recorded voice - set to live music and video based on the Grammy nominated audio project conceived and produced by world-

renowned percussionist and producer Jeff Haynes.

Jeff will present new music created by musicians from traditions as diverse as African music, blues, bluegrass, classical guitar, folk, jazz and Native American music to accompany and interact with Pete Seeger's voice - painting an evocative aural backdrop for Pete's most engaging stories, narratives, and poems reflecting his lifelong dedication to human rights, environmental issues, and boundless hope for humanity.

Haynes and Seeger, working closely for over five years, have created something spectacular. See **www.jeffhaynesmusic.com**.

This program is funded in part by the NYS Council on the Arts Decentralization Regrant Program with support from Gov. Andrew Cuomo and the NYS Legislature and administered by the Cattaraugus County Arts Council. The Auditorium also thanks the Allegany Arts Association for its support of this program.

This library-sponsored program is free and open to the general public.

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

Alfred University | My AU | Our AU | Events | BannerWeb | Blackboard | News | Enews